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Continued on page 2 

     There. Thatôs a word we donôt often say, let 

alone start out a newsletter article with it. But 

Iôm going to an archipelago. 

 

     Summer is upon us and for many, itôs time 

for vacations. I have certainly been awaiting 

mine, and by the time you read this, I will be off. 

I wonôt be on an archipelago quite yet ï that comes in a 

few more days ï but soon enough. After a stop to visit 

some friends in Maine, I will be headed to Hopewell Rocks 

in New Brunswick, on the Bay of Fundy. After that, a few 

days in Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island is on the 

schedule. On the way home, I will be stopping at         

Campobello Island, New Brunswick, FDRôs summer home 

for many years. 
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But back to the archipelago. After leaving Charlottetown, I will be taking a 5-

hour ferry ride from the northeast tip of Prince Edward Island out into the Gulf 

of St. Lawrence for a week on Les Ċles de la Madeleine, an archipelago (see 

the graphic) thatôs not quite near anything, although is probably closest to the 

southwestern tip of Newfoundland despite being part of Quebec.  
 

Wikipedia defines archipelago as ña chain, cluster, or collection of islands, or 

sometimes a sea containing a small number of scattered islands.ò I think in some ways, thatôs actually a 

good metaphor for a congregation. We are absolutely a chain or cluster, and yet we remain linked         

together. We are often scattered, particularly as many head off on vacation to various places, and yet we 

remain in community, part of a larger whole. We each bring our own individual qualities and aspects, and 

yet together the whole is greater than the sum of its parts.  
 

I will be back in New York late on July 12. While I am gone, Rev. Valerie Meyer will be preaching on July 3 

and July 10. Emergency pastoral care will be available from Rev. Todd Goddard (Pastor, Rush Methodist 

Church; 585-703-9235), Rev. J.D. Jackson (Pastor, Trinity Emmanuel Presbyterian Church; 585-729-

2902), and Rev. Carl Richter (Pastor, Webster UCC; 585-857-8267; NOT July 1-4 or 8-9). 
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Jason 

Continued from previous page 
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Target   41.67% 

Total Pledged Income   48.51%      ($96,8272/198,7440) 

Mortgage Income   51.05%      ($11,2166/21,870 - Needed $26,048) 

Total Income   46.12%    * 

Total Expenses   45.21% 

Year to Date, Income less Expenses +$2,248    

*       Includes donations of $10,180 designated for 2022 pledges made in 2021 

**     Includes $10,000 moved from Treasurerôs Fund to checking account 

         Includes $-0- from Losinger-Van Wagenen Fund 

         Includes $4,404 from Dollar-A-Day (thru 6/6/22) 

Remaining HUCC Treasurerôs Fund with United Church Funds  $14,882 

NOTES: 

We have been holding our own financially, thanks to continued giving and the initial surge of pledges and 
reserve funding from January.  The year to date number of income less expenses remains slightly posi-
tive at +$2,243.  As yet, we have not had to withdraw any monies from the Losinger-Van Wagenen Fund. 
However, that will change soon, as we will need a new infusion of funds to meet expenses (for example, 
staff salaries are over $5,000 every 2 weeks). 

End of May 2022  
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July 3, 2022  10:00am 

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Valerie Meyer preaching 

Kathleen Serianni reading scripture 

Lectionary verses: Luke 10: 1-11, 16-20; Galatians 6: 7-16; Psalm 30; 2 Kings 5: 1-14 
 

July 10, 2022  10:00am 

Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Valerie Meyer preaching 

Eric Falla reading scripture 

Lectionary verses: Luke 10: 25-37; Colossians 1: 1-14; Psalm 82; Amos 7: 1-17 
 

July 17, 2022  10:00am 

Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 

Pastor Jason preaching 

Joe Green reading scripture 

Lectionary verses: Luke 10: 38-42; Colossians 1: 15-28; Psalm 52; Amos 8: 1-12 
 

July 24, 2022  10:00am 

Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Pastor Jason preaching 

Tina Weller reading scripture 

Lectionary verses: Luke 11: 1-13; Colossians 2: 6-15; Psalm 85; Hosea 1: 2-10 
 

July 31, 2022  10:00am 

Eighth Sunday after Pentecost 

Pastor Jason preaching 

Lil Wanzenreid reading scripture 

Lectionary verses: Luke 12: 13-21; Colossians 3: 1-11; Psalm 107: 1-9, 43; Hosea 11: 1-11 

Sundays in July 
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     ñPick Up the Tabò is a branch of our Dollar-A-Day campaign that allows our 

membership and fellow congregants to choose from a variety of (non-payroll, non-

mortgage) operating expenses to sponsor for a month or more!   The   options are 

varied in their cost and yet all are vital to our church operations.  Your selection and donations will be   

recorded as Dollar-A-Day, helping us to move closer to our goal of $20,000.  How much closer?  If all 

slots were filled, a total of almost $9,000.00 dollars would be collected, bringing us nearly 65% of the way 

to that goal! 

Ready to pick up the tab?   

Hereôs the link:  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E49AAA923AAFAC25-pick1 

ñPick Up the Tabò 
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     Many thanks to you who volunteered to make something for the bake sale taking place during our 

Nearly New Sale.  I can still use more bakers, however!  Some of you have asked about packaging.  If the 

cookies or brownies (or other bar cookies)hat you are making are less than two and a half inches square 

(or in diameter, if they are round cookies), please package then six to a resealable sandwich bag.  If they 

are larger than that, then please package them four to a resealable sandwich bag.  If they are REALLY 

BIG cookies, then two a bag.  If you want to bring a pan of bar cookies or brownies uncut to the church 

kitchen, then I will be happy to cut and package them.  Same with fudge.  Trail mix, critter crunch, nuts & 

bolts mix can be packaged 3/4 of a cup in a resealable sandwich bag.  If you are unsure how to package 

your donations, just bring them to the church kitchen, and I will handle the details of packaging and pric-

ing. 

 

     You may bring your contributions to the church kitchen between 8 and 9 am the first day of the sale, 

which is Thursday, July 21.  If that is not convenient for you, you could bring your contributions on Friday, 

July 22; but it is probably best for most things to be available on the first day of the sale. 

 

     If you have any questions, you may telephone me at 486-4668, or contact me via e-mail 

at: judith63@webtv.net.  Thank you again for participating.  Judy Hawk 

Instructions for packaging 
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      The Board of Christian Outreach invites you to help restock supplies for the      

Volunteers of America in Rochester during July and August.  Families and individuals 

served by the VOA housing programs are in need of the following items: 

¶ Twin bed sheets and comforters 

¶ Pillows, pillow cases, and towels 

¶ Socks and underwear for men, women, and children 

     Donations MUST BE NEW and can be placed in the shopping cart in the Narthex. Canôt make it to 

church?  Please call or email Tracy Meyer and I will pick your items up.  585-533-1944 or tsmey-

er15@gmail.com 

Thank you for your help! 

Call from Board of Christian Outreach 
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The office is open Thursdays 10-1.  Building doors are being kept locked, so 

please call or email, if you wish to stop by. 
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United Nations World Food Program 

     The Board of Christian Outreach has selected the United Nations World 

Food Program for this monthôs mission.  As you may be aware from recent 

news reports, Ukraine produces much of the worldôs grain. The war there 

has seriously impacted food supplies for the worldôs population. The World 

Food Program, a 2020 Nobel Peace Prize recipient, is the worldôs largest 

humanitarian organization, saving lives in emergencies and using food    

assistance to build a pathway to peace, stability and prosperity for people 

recovering from conflict, disasters and the impact of climate change. 

 

aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘΥ W¦[¸ 

 
     In light of the increase in gun violence across the nation in schools, houses of        

worship, and other public places, Council is actively pursuing ways to keep our space 

safe.  The most inexpensive deterrent is a locked door.   
 

     As of this Sunday, June 18th,  the West door will remain locked, and the North entrance and the Front 

entrance will be locked 10- 15 minutes after service begins.  An usher will remain on the lookout for those 

arriving later. A sign will be placed on the West Entrance alerting people to use of our other entrances.   
 

     Also, for small group meetings, please lock the doors after all your expected members have arrived.  
 

     Lastly, the church will remain locked during the day. Please call ahead to the  Pastor or Andrea if you 

need access to the church.  Trustees is looking into having a doorbell installed in the future.    
 

Be Safe, 

Joan Barnes, Moderator 

Council Recommendations for building security 
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